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Upcoming Events 





 November 30:  IPC IRPAC Portfolio Design Workshop





December 13:  


IRPAC Meeting








	At its November meeting, the Integrated Resource Plan Advisory Council (IRPAC) focused primarily on how to treat coal and wind in the 2013 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP).  Coal represents an estimated 40% or $400 million (amortized) of Idaho Power’s Total Generation and an estimated 37% of its total annual sales based on a five year average spanning 2007 through 2011.  By year-end, Idaho Power estimates it will have 678 megawatts (MW) of wind installed on its system, representing approximately 20% of its capacity.  At those levels, the absence of coal and the presence of wind impact Idaho Power’s ability to affordably and reliably meet its customers’ needs.  





	Coal Studies:  In light of current and anticipated environmental regulations, Idaho Power needs to determine whether or not coal will continue to be a cost-effective generation resource.  The company has conducted two coal studies, one internal and one external, partly in response to an order from the Oregon Public Utilities Commission accepting the 2011 IRP, but  also to understand how coal lines up with the goals of the 2013 IRP.   





The coal studies, whose results should be released by next February, analyze the costs to upgrade existing facilities, meet current and anticipated environmental regulations, convert to another fuel source, or replace coal-fired generation with other resources.  One concern expressed by the company is that the way environmental regulations are being rewritten and revised appears to push utilities toward pre-determined technology and targets that limit their choice of perhaps more viable alternatives.  Because Idaho Power is only a part-owner of its coal-fired generation, any alternatives must also be coordinated with its partners.





If, in the future, coal is no longer cost-effective and must be replaced, then the question is:  who pays to replace it?  And the answer is:  ratepayers.  Ratepayers would have to pay  to retire coal resources ahead of schedule and ratepayers will pay for any resources that replace coal.  





	Wind Integration Study:  Idaho Power also undertook a second wind integration study with two goals in mind:  to determine the cost to the company to integrate wind and to determine if there is a limit as to how much wind can be accommodated on its system.  General findings indicate that as wind penetration increases:  hydropower generation decreases due to additional spill; coal generation decreases; net sales increase (due to surplus energy); gas generation increases (to provide reserves); and the frequency and duration of wind curtailment increase. The results of this study are also expected to be released in February.





	Energy Efficiency Update:  The Company is considering the achievable potential for energy efficiency among all its customer classes.  It is also analyzing its demand response programs and may consider conducting a dedicated demand response workshop in the future.





	Peak Forecast:  The peak forecast in the 2013 IRP will be 55 MW per year.





	Presentations from this and other IRPAC meetings are posted at:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.idahopower.com/AboutUs/PlanningForFuture/irp/2013/IRPAC_Materials.cfm" �http://www.idahopower.com/AboutUs/PlanningForFuture/irp/2013/IRPAC_Materials.cfm�.
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